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PRINCIPALôS REPORT 
 
 

WELCOME BACK 

I hope that everyone has had a wonderful holiday; taking a little bit of time to relax and enjoy a slightly slower pace.  

 

SCHOOL REVIEW 

As I mentioned earlier in the year, this term our school will be participating in our whole school review. The School Improvement Team 

and staff members have been working hard throughout the year in preparation for this series of meetings. The work is divided into a 

number of sections ï the first part is where we evaluate our progress over the past four years against the goals and targets set in the 

Strategic Plan and look at a range of data that outlines this progress. Our self-evaluation helps us to identify both our strengths and 

potential areas for improvement. I will keep you informed as we make our way through this process. 

 

PARENT OPINION SURVEY 

Our school is conducting a survey to find out what parents think of our school. The Parent Opinion Survey is an annual survey offered 

by the Department of Education and Training that is conducted amongst a sample of randomly selected parents. It is designed to   

assist schools in gaining an understanding of parentsô perceptions of school climate, student behaviour and student engagement.     

Our school will use the survey results to help inform and direct future school planning and improvement strategies. Approximately 30 

per cent of parents will be invited to participate in this yearôs survey. All responses to the survey are anonymous. This year the Parent 

Opinion Survey will be conducted from Monday 23rd July to Sunday 26th August. The survey will be conducted online, only takes   

10-15 minutes to complete, and can be accessed at any convenient time within the fieldwork period on desktop computers, laptops, 

tablets or smartphones. The online survey will be available in a range of languages other than English. These include: Arabic,        

Vietnamese, Mandarin, Chin (hakha), Hindi, Japanese, Somali, Turkish, Punjabi and Greek. If you receive confirmation that you have 

been selected to participate, please help us by completing the survey. If you have difficulty accessing the internet, please let us know 

so that we can provide you with access to a school computer.  

 

 

Denise Webster 
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FACILITIES & MAINTENANCE 
 
 

 

WHAT HAPPENED OVER THE BREAK? 
There were many workers around the school over the holiday period. 
 
Teams worked on our outdoor areas. Paths swept, bushes trimmed, garden beds weeded and grass cut. The school looks great! 
 
¶ We had the line marking completed on the back basketball / netball courts. 
 
¶ You might have noticed the blue óNo Playô lines painted near the front carpark and front entrance to the school. Teachers in 

lower classes will be taking their children out to these areas to explain what the lines and the óNo Playô words mean. Children 
can access these areas to travel through to another area but not use these spaces to stay and play. This is a safety issue and 
this message will be reinforced by yard duty teachers. 

 
¶ A fence will be constructed in the next week or so to keep students off the front garden bed and away from staff cars near the 

poolside carpark. This is another action, which will make our school a little safer. 
 
¶ The six gums were removed from the front of the school. Doesnôt it look different? This was an OHS action taken after         

recommendations from our 2018 tree audit.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
¶ A great deal of work was carried out on Room 34 to rectify the leakage which was causing a 

mold issue. The roof had major works completed and new carpets were put down in room 34. 
This situation will be monitored but appears to be solved at this stage. 

 
¶ The Air Con guys were in for the winter check of our systems.  

 

¶ Shelving was constructed in the front foyer and the area cleaned to deliver a clutter free      
entrance to our school. 

 

¶ Stained ceiling tiles were replaced in many areas and the Air Con guys checked / repaired 
joints that were causing leakage around units. 

 

¶ The broken front gate was repaired. This was a problem that took a while to attend to due to the repairerôs timetable, however it 
is OK now. 

 
¶ The shade sails over the Foundation playground have been cleaned, repaired and reinstalled. 
 
 

óActively supporting the creation and maintenance of a safe and stimulating learning environment at LPPSô  



LANGWARRIN PARK PRIMARY NEWS PAGE 3 

FACILITIES & MAINTENANCE continued 
 
 
¶ Carol Hopper and her creative team of VCAL students have completed the outdoor chess board and seats near the Jacksonôs 

Rd carpark; it looks great and was a great example of EMC / LPPS collaboration. Students will be starting to use it this week. I 
might wander down and take on all challengers! 

This semester we will be raising our collective sensitivity to safety 
around the school. Reinforcing the notion of safety awareness and 
supporting each other to build a culture of conscious safety at 
Langwarrin Park. This will occur at a staff level and also in the                
classrooms. 
 
Our next Emergency Drill is planned for Tuesday 21st August. 
This drill will be a whole school lockdown situation. More on this 
later.  Yes lots of things are happening all over the school. 
 
 
Ron Skidmore 
OHS & Facilities Manager 

LOTE 
 
 

INDONESIAN WORDS OF THE WEEK 

Ayo!    Letôs go! 
 
Looking forward to an exciting Term 3!!! 

 
Bu S and Bu Wilson 
LOTE Teachers 
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WELLBEING          Langwarrin Park is a child safe school 

 
THRIVE�³ POSITIVE EDUCATION 

¶ TRY your best 
¶ Be HEALTHY 
¶ RELATE well 
¶ Get INVOLVED 
¶ Live your VALUES 
¶ ENJOY positive emotions 

 
 
 
SCHOOL COUNSELLORS 

Introducing our OzChild School Counsellors that are working in our school on a weekly basis ï Lisa on Mondays, Vicki on Fridays and 

Ella on Thursdays. 
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